PEC-PG 2026 Brazilian Exchange Program for Postgraduate Students
The Embassy of the Federative Republic of Brazil in Armenia has the pleasure to inform that the Brazilian Government has launched for the year 2026 the selective process for its Exchange Program for Postgraduate Students (PEC-PG) which might be of interest to Armenian students. 
The PEC-PG is managed by the Ministry of Foreign Affairs (MRE), the Coordination for the Improvement of Higher Education Personnel (CAPES) and the National Council for Scientific and Technological Development (CNPq) (coordinating bodies). The PEC-PG program offers foreign students from countries which have signed Educational Cooperation Agreements with Brazil, scholarships in Brazilian public universities in a wide range of studies. There are no tuition fees; however, students will have to make arrangements to cover their living expenses while in Brazil.
All courses are taught in Portuguese; therefore, candidates must demonstrate Portuguese language proficiency to enter the program. One way is to obtain a Celpe-Bras certificate, the official Brazilian Portuguese proficiency exam. The candidate must spend the first year in Brazil taking a free Portuguese language and Brazilian culture course to earn the Celpe-Bras certificate.
This year up to 650 scholarship recipients will be selected for full master's degrees, full doctorates, and, as a new addition, sandwich doctorates at Brazilian Higher Education Institutions (HEIs). The Additional information on the PEC-PG Post-Graduation Studies in Brazil Program 2026, including enrolment criteria, documentation requirements and allowances, is available at: https://www.gov.br/.../programas.../pec-pg-pos-graduacao...
Candidates must fill out their online application form with directly through the CAPES online system: https://inscricao.capes.gov.br/. Armenian candidates can login with their own passports at the following link: https://sso.capes.gov.br/sso/oauth?response_type=token&redirect_uri=https://inscricao.capes.gov.br/auth&realm=2&client_id=individual.capes.gov.br&scope=&state=capes_oauth.
In order to clarify possible doubts, Armenian candidates may send any questions about the selection process to the following email address: inscricao.pecpg@capes.gov.br.
Types of scholarships in the PEC-PG program are:
I - Sandwich Doctorate: between 6 (six) and 10 (ten) months;
II - Full Doctorate: up to 48 (forty-eight) months and
III - Full Master's Degree: up to 24 (twenty-four) months.
Additionally, the PEC-PG students will be guaranteed access to the Unified Health System (SUS) throughout the Brazilian territory, on an equal conditions with Brazilians citizens without discrimination on the grounds of nationality or migration status. This right does not exempt the scholarship holder from the obligation to provide the complementary health insurance above mentioned.
Armenian candidates to the PEC-PG can register from August 14th to September 29th, 2025. 
For any questions regarding PEC-PG program please contact us by email address: cultural.ierevan@itamaraty.gov.br
Additional info: https://www.gov.br/mre/en/subjects/culture-and-education/educational-themes/study-opportunities-for-international-applicants/pec-pg-graduate/selection-process-2 

